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corporate cutbacks and heightened office competition.
Other new terms are "time-deprived workers" which

refers to workers who have to do part of someone else's

job as well as their own and "You Inc." - the indispens­
able employee who will do anything to make the busi­
ness grow, and is usually one of the last to be laid off.
These terms are as applicable to the library scene as

"chaos" and "reinventing."

LIRT has been asked to assist in reinventing the ALA

conference beginning in '96. One goal is to reduce the

1994-95 LIRT Annual Report
By Charlotte Files, Past President

The 15th Anniversary Task Force has completed their刀isPaӀԐԀI 者倕ēo쀀�19ࠀ�uƄ䊀؀ hIconi� their刀蠀

on evaluation which is published and available through
ALA (ISBN 0-8389-9665-6). The
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frustration of commuting between meetings, and most

daytime programs and meetings will be held at the Javits
Convention Center in New York. Another goal is to

coordinate programs with other groups and to highlight
for the public the tremendous role of libraries and librar­
ians in our society. LIRT is somewhat ahead of other

groups in combining our committee meetings in one

session. The '96 program committee, chaired by Mimi

King, is planning a program on technostress with co­

sponsorship by ACRL IS and LITA.

As we start a new year, a big thank you to Charlotte Files
for her leadership as president, to Carolyn Walters and the

program committee for the well-received program "Class
Act: Producing and Presenting Library Instruction", to

.

Diana Shonrock and the research committee for the

forthcoming handbook on evaluation and to all chairs and
commi�

an Open Hearing held
at Conference by Julia Todaro and Thelma Tate. We shall

keep you informed on future developments.

LIRT is now 1,123 person strong. Fill out the committee
volunteer form on page 27 of this issue and send it to Karl

Lucas, Vice President, to continue or begin an active
involvement in LIRT. With i�圀䬀ivol!뀄쀅　cow
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From the Editor

During the ALA Conference in Chicago I started

-working on the LIRT News, gathering information
from as many people as possible, suggesting articles
which Could be written, and tracking down potential
contributors. I also decided to have some fun, and I

had the opportunity to go to a baseball game at

Wrigley Field. It was a fun game to watch, as there
were lots of hits and lots of scoring. All in all, a

good day at the ballpark. What does this have to do
with LIRT and the LIRT News, you may wonder.

Well, now that I've been totally immersed in putting
the newsletter together I think back to the relaxing
time I had at the ballgame. It was fun! !! The

players worked together. It is apparent too that the
newsletter is a team effort, with everyone pitching in
to help, writing articles, checking facts, finding out

the story. There are many, many dedicated LISၴ者_伀匀ༀ
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CONTINUING EDUCATION
COMMITTEE
Lorna Lueck
Reference Services
Davidson Library

• University of California
Santa Barbara, CA 9310
Work: (805)893-2074
FAX: (805)893-4676
Email: lueck@library.ucsb.edu

ELECTIONS COMMITTEE

MaryPopp
Electronic Resources and Services

Department
Library E 172
Indiana University
Bloomington, IN 47405
Work: (812)855-8170(voicemail)
FAX: (812)855-8229 or 812/855-
1649(preferred)
Email: popp@indiana.edu

S-YEAR FINANCIAL
PLANNING TASK FORCE

Emily Bergman
Gene Autry Western Heritage
Museum
4700 Western Heritage Way
Los Angeles� 怀
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Instruction in the academic library

Incorporating Active Learning into Library Instruction

•







Library Instruction is Alive & Growing in Wisconsin

By Lisa f. Weikel

The past









Web browser, and while designing, you can focus
on HTML features that your primary audience will
be able to see. However, you should make an

attempt to examine your pages from different
browsers. Have colleagues with different brows­
ers, located at other institutions, look at your Web

pages before you go "live". Your first respsnslbillty
is to your primary audience, but unless access to

your Web site is completely blocked to outsiders,
checking your pages from other browsers will
allow you to develop "browser friendly" pages -

pages that are attractive and readable regardless
of the browser.

anyone to know where theyceno they
get toother parts ofthe site.Som��
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• continued from page 13...

4. Create a "style sheet" which specifies when to
use: specific heading sizes, font sizes and styles,
typewriter text, bold text, italicized text, etc. Espe­
cially when several people are working on the
Web site, this style sheet helps maintain unifor­

mity among the pages.
Last but not least, when your site is ready for the
world, be sure to request that it be added to the
Yahoo list of library sites so that people from

throughout the world will explore it.

For More Information-

December, John and Neil Randall. The vvond
Wide Web Unleashed Indianapolis, IN: SAMS
Publishing, 1995.

Lemay, Laura. Teach Yourself Web Publishing
With HTML. Indianapolis, IN: SAMS Publishing,
1995.

Lynch, Patrick J. "Publishing onthe World Wide
Web: Organization and Design". Syllabus, 8

(June 1995):24-25.

Lynch, Patrick J. Yale ClAIM WWW Style
Manual http:// info.med.yale.edu/caim/
StyleManual_Top.HTML

Powell, James. "Spinning the World-Wide Web:
An HTML Prim�U䄡
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CHECK THESE OUT!
Mary Pagliero Popp, Indiana University





Annual Report continued from page 1 ...

The 1995 Conference Program, Class Act: Producing
and Presenting Library Instruction, took place on

Sunday, June 25 from 9:30 a.m. until 12:30 p.ni. Over
400 people were in attendance. Thanks to Carolyn
Walters and the 1995 Conference Committee for a

super job in putting the program together.

Jeniece Guy, who has been our LIRT liaison from ALA

is no longer with us. She has been transferred into
another position. Jeniece has spent many years sup­
porting LIRT and has been dedicated to providing
LIRT with excellent support. Please let her know how
much you as a LIRT member appreciate her efforts and

accomplishments on behalf of LIRT.

Budget:
LIRT has a $3,000 deficit and needs to be cut by
$5,000. Because of the deficit, the PR/Membership
Committee did not give out t-shirts to people who
worked in the booth. We appreciated the volunteers
who worked the booth without any compensation. Also

proposed is to reduce the amount spent on equipment
used in the booth because this becomes very expensive,
especially in New York. In addition, it's been proposed
that complimentary meals for speakers be replaced with
a gift certificate to the ALA bookstore.

Committee Chairs:
It was decided that we will no longer use the phrase
"new chair orientation" since many chairpersons are

returning. The n:ew phrase will be "committee chair

update". This meeting was traditionally held from
12:00 to 12:30 p.m. on Saturdays at the ALA Annual

Conference, and will now be held on Saturdays from
9:00 to 9:30 a.m.

Election Procedures:
A new officer rotation wasbe

AionAndA?mmittee✀✀
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COMMITTEE REPORTS

Computer Applications Committee
..

Teresa Ashley, Chair, Austin Community College
tashley@austin.cc.tx.us

Members present: T. Ashley, R. Ashley, M. Porys, C.
Niemeyer, W. Orme, S. Westman.

Summary of Discussion and Action: The committee

completed literature searches and identified 200 web
sites for library instruction. After reviewing mԠԀ԰吀ը䄀ၐైy@omiewiy,Ɍne଀
instructwiy,〄
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Newsletter Committee Visitors: Denise Dwyer, Donna Kanapes.

Judy Clarence, Chair, Califorrnia State University,
Hayward jclarenc@csuhayward.edu

Members Present: Les Canterbury, Judy Clarence, Jana
Edwards, and John Spencer.

Summary of Discussion and Action: The committee
discussed what is generally included in each newsletter,
after an outline for each issue was distributed by Judy
Clarence. It was decided that newsletter committee
members will be asked to take responsibility for

following up with certain regular features in the
newsletter, such as the features on academic, special
and public libraries, in order to assure that someone is

writing articles in these areas. The new editor, John

Spencer, will be following up on those assignments
after the conference. In that the first issue has such a

short deadline, it may not be possible to link members
with their assignments for the September issue.

1996 Elections Committee

Mary Pagliero Popp, Chair, Indiana University
popp@indiana.edu

Summary of Discussion and Action: The major charge
to the 1996 URT Elections Committee is development
of a slate of officers for election in 1996. The Vice­
President/President-Elect should represent a school or

special library; the Secretary should represent an

academic library; and the Vice-Treasurer/Treasurer­
Elect should be a public librarian.

To broaden the pool of candidates, the committee will

publish a nomination form in the
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COMMITTEE REPORTS
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TASK FORCE REPORTS

5-Yr. Financial Planning Task Force

Emily Bergman, Chair bm.gab@rlg.stanford.edu
Members present: Emily Bergman, Tobeylynn Birch,
Tim Grimes, Trish Ridgeway

Summary of Discussion and Action: The meeting
needs to be extended from 1 hour to 2 hours. Assign­
ments were given to all committee members in prepara­
tion for creating a basic 5 year budget. A list was

created of various expenditures and projects that can be

developed, such as publications,lĀ�m"者怀
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Non-LIRT Meetings Related to Library Instruction
1995 ALA Annual Conference, Chicago, Illinois

•

This report has been prepared by the URT Liaison Committee. It is based on abstracts contributed

by members of the committee and by other URT members. Its purpose is to provide a means of
disseminating�





Non-LIRT Meetings
continued from page 23...

ACRL IS Education for
.Bibliographic Instruction
Committee

Saturday, June 24, 2:00-4:00 p.m.

Betsey Park, Chair
(reported by Lorna Peterson,
iisiorna@ubvms.cc.buffalo.edu,
716-645-6473)

Since BIS is now the Instruction

Section, EBI will change its name

but has not yet decided the new

name.

Discussion focused on developing a

packet of information to send
to library schools for adding biblio­

graphic instruction as a course

offering. The committee also dis­
cussed a program idea on teaching
library instruction in library schools
for the annual ALISE (Association
of Library and Information Science

Educators) meeting Jan 16-19,
1996, San Antonio.

ALA User Instruction for In­
formation Literacy Committee
Monday, June 26, 9:30-11 :00 a.m.

Charles Townley, Chair
(reported by Michael Poma,
mapoma@creighton8�Co܀Coঁ�܀䞘ᗀ̀
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Non-LIRT Meetings
continued from page 24...

ACRL IS Program: Measur­
ing Up! Improving Instruction
Through Evaluation
Sunday, June 25, 2:00-5:00 p.m.
(reported by Gale Burrow,

gburrow@rocky.claremont.edu,
909-607-3987)

The program opened with the

presentation of the Miriam

Dudley Bibliographic Instruction
Librarian Award to Lizabeth

(Betsy) Wilson, University of

Washington.

The featured speaker was Dr.

Georgine Loacker who directs the
Council on Student Assessment at

Alverno College. Her presentation

was followed by several breakout
sessions which were actually mini­

workshops. Participants could
choose three to attend. The
breakout sessions were "Using
Surveys," Mignon Adams, Phila­

delphia College of Pharmacy and

Science; "Evaluating Teaching for
Teacher Improvement," Trish

Ridgeway, Handley Regional
Library, Wmchester, VA;
"Developing a Performance-Based
Evaluation for Instruction,"
Judith Arnold, Western Michigan
University; "Achieving Informa­

tion Literacy Outcomes: The Triage
Process and Collaborative Course

Design," Kyzyl Fenno-Smith and
Debra Gilchrist, Pierce College,

Tacoma, WA; "Leadership in

Action: Influencing Outcomes and

Using Assessment to Improve
Instructional Services," Bonnie

Gratch, St. Mary's College of

California; "Comparing Modes of
Instruction: Selection Evaluation

Methodology." Joan Kaplowitz,
UCLA Biomedical Library;"A
Longitudinal Study of iBiblio­
graphic Instruction Program: An

Experience in Assessment and

Accountability," Susan K.

Henthorn, Berea College, and ",

Molly Royse, Kansas State Univer­

sity; "Concept Mapping as an

Evaluation Tool," Bonnie Osif,
Penn State University; Evaluation
in a No-Growth Environment:

Utilizing on Campus Resources in

Designing your Bibliographic
Instruction Program," Amy
Parenteau, Alverno College. •

Recommended Reading from Mike Molenda
Presenter, Class Act: Producing and Presenting Library Instruction

continued from page 7...

Planning Instruction:

Heinich, Robert, Michael Molenda,
and James D. Russell. Instruc
tional Media and the New Tech

nologies of Instruction. 4th ed.
New York: Macmillan, 1993.

(5th ed. available 10/15/95)

Jolles, Robert L. How to Run
Seminars and Workshops: Presenta
lion Skills/or Consultants, Trainers,
and Teachers. New York: JOM
Wiley & Sons, 1993.

Bourner, Tom, Vivien Martin, and
Phil Race. Workshops That
Work: 100 Ideas to Make Your

Training Events More Effective.
New York: McGraw-Hill, 1993.

Learning Styles:

Butler, Kathleen A. Learning and

Teaching Style: In Theory and
Practice. 2nd ed. Columbia, CT:
The Leamer's Dimension, 1987.

Coping with Resistance:

Kaeter, Margaret. "Coping with
Resistant Trainees." Training. May
1994: 110-114.

Thiagarajan, Sivasailam. "Partici

pants from Hell: Checklists for

Handling Disruptive Behaviors in

Meetings." Performance and
Instruction. August 1993: 25-28.

Slick Ideas for Opening and

Closing Workshops:

Hart, Lois B. Say�䐀唀倁∀䨀�/�à�`I"
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